
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Students and other Parishioners, 
 

Every four years each school in the Victorian Catholic Education system has a Review. This 
helps us see where we have met our goals for the past 4 years and helps us to plan for the next 
four years. As part of that process, we ask parents to complete a survey called `Enhancing 
Catholic School Identity’. It is a long survey (one hour!) but it can be done over several sittings 
online. You do not have to complete it in one go. 
 

Last time we did this, we only had 14 families send in a response. Although we were very glad 
that they did, it was not really a big enough response to be very helpful. So this year we are 
offering a prize that you can win if you complete the survey. Please have a go as your answers 
help us enormously.  
 

Once the survey is completed, you have the chance to print a certificate. If you send this 
Certificate of Completion into school with your family, we will put it into a raffle with all the other 
returned Certificates. Lucky winners will win a double pass to the Movies! 
 

Inter School Sports 

Last term we had a difficulty with several children thinking they should play in a finals match 
when they had actually failed to meet their team obligation to get permission forms in and to pay 
the money due. It was very sad watching children face this disappointment, but we need to have 
a set of rules that makes organisation possible and practical for the school, the schools we play 
and our other teams. Parents do need to be aware that if the money is not paid or the 
permission form is not completed, the child cannot be part of the finals team. Part of this is a 
legal requirement and part of this is about being a responsible team member. 
 

From now on, once the permission form and the money deadline has passed, failure to meet it 
means that the child is no longer on the team. We always set a deadline for permission and 
payment. After the deadline passes, we will contact a substitute team player. It will be Mr 
Andrew’s responsibility to set up a substitute. It is that child who then gets a chance to play in 
the finals team. 
 

Part of being a successful team member is being responsible for meeting all the conditions. 
Sport is not just about the game but also about commitment.  
 

All the children have been made aware of these changes. I explained it carefully at Assembly 
this week. If your child was away on Monday, could you please explain the changes to them at 
home? Thank you! 
 

 

St. Elizabethõs Parish School 

Newsletter: 27th April 2017 



 
 
 
 
 
Staff Changes 

Parents in the 3 / 4 DP Learning Community were informed by TiqBiz, that Ms Pisciotta has 
decided that she needs to focus on family matters for the rest of this year and so we welcome 
Ms Howe to take the Friday program in her place. 
 

We also know that Ms Delphine Hesse will have to stop teaching her homegroup of 1 / 2 DH as 
she gets ready to welcome a new addition to her family. We welcome Ms Gagan Shergill to take 
her class for the rest of 2017. The children are very familiar with Gagan and we hope there will 
be smooth transition for everyone, including Gagan! Delphine and Gagan will both teach the 
class in Week 4 as part of their preparation for this transition. If you have any concerns after 
that, please let us know. 
 

Enrolments 2018 

Any family with young children who turns 5 years of age by April 30th 2018 are welcome to 
apply for enrolment at St Elizabeth’s. If you have children in your own family or know families 
who have children who might want to enrol here, please invite them to come on a School Tour 
or come and get an enrolment form from Lisa at the office. 
 

School Tours are available at 9:30am on 3rd May, 24th May, 7th June, 19th July and 2nd August. 
 

Staff Conference 

The staff enjoyed a most informative and thought provoking 2 days staying at Country Place in 
Olinda and working with Dr Michael Theophilos from the Australian Catholic University. We 
looked at the historical and cultural times when Jesus lived and the importance of how that 
affected the writing of the Gospels. We also looked carefully at Matthew’s Gospel and gained 
insights about why Matthew chose to record particular events in his gospel and why they might 
differ from accounts in other Gospels. It is helpful when you read the Gospels to know why the 
author was writing them and for which group of early Christians the writer was interested in. It 
also helps to look at the way the passages are structured and how they are connected to the 
Old Testament. 
 

Once again, many thanks to parents who had to make alternative child care arrangements. We 
appreciated your support. Looking at our spiritual growth and knowledge and understanding of 
Religion is too deep and complex to be studied after school in an hours’ time slot. That is why 
we make it a focus of a Staff Conference every 2 years. 
 
 
Christine Ash 
Principal 
cash@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
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Religious Education News 
Happy Easter and Welcome to Term Two! Our Church has now entered the joyful and hopeful season of 
Easter, celebrating Christ’s triumphant resurrection from the dead.  
 
But how can Christ’s Resurrection relate to us in our present day?  
 
The resurrection is an invitation for us to look around to see transformation, to see what is evil being 
changed into good, what is immature becoming adult; what appears to be a lifeless seed, sprouting into 
life. It is an opportunity for renewal, to start again and live our life in a way we have never lived it before. 
 
Resurrection is transformation. This is why the egg is such a significant symbol for Easter (not just 
yummy to eat!) But why eggs and Easter? An egg that turns into a chick goes through a complete 
change. What is yellow and white liquid becomes alive with feathers! What a transformation! 
 
Another Easter symbol is the seed. You can look at a seed and never imagine what it may turn out to be. 
A flower? A bush? A mighty tree? This is similar with a caterpillar and a butterfly. The egg, the seed and 
the butterfly are all resurrection symbols used by the Church because they represent transformation, 
they become something else, totally unforeseen and beautiful! 
 
In the same way, just as an egg transforms into a chick and a caterpillar turns into a butterfly, may this 
Easter transform the lives of you and your family! 
 

 
 

School Liturgies, Events and Celebrations: 
All families are invited and very welcome to come to all liturgies! 

Tuesday 2 May:     Year 3 Eucharist Information & Activity Night 7:00pm 
Saturday 6 May:        Year 3 First Eucharist Commitment Mass 6:30pm 
Thursday 11 May:     Year 3 First Reconciliation 3:30pm & 6:00pm 
Friday 12 May:       Whole School Prayer and Cupcakes for ‘Special Women in Our Lives’ – 

2:45pm 
Thursday 18 May:     Year 3 First Eucharist Activity Day in PAC - All Day 
Friday 19 May:           International Day of Families – Whole School Mass 9:15am 
Saturday 20 May:      Year 3 First Eucharist Liturgy 6:30pm 
Sunday 21 May:        Year 3 First Eucharist Liturgy 10:30am 
Saturday 27 May:      Year 3 First Eucharist Liturgy 6:30pm 
Sunday 28 May:       Year 3 First Eucharist Liturgy 10:30am 
Tuesday 30 May:      Years 1 and 2 Blessing Evening 6:30pm  



Wednesday 31 May:  St Elizabeth’s Feast Day Whole School Mass 9:15am 
Sunday 4 June:         Year 6 Pentecost Confirmation Commitment Mass 10:30am 
Friday 30 June:         Feast of the Sacred Heart-Winter Giving Whole School Mass 9:15am 
 
 
Sacramental News:  

First Reconciliation: Thursday 11 May 3:30pm & 6:00pm 
Thank you for your understanding with the change of dates for Reconciliation. The 
Reconciliation candidates and their families will gather in the church.  We will be 
part of a prayer celebration and reflection before the Reconciliation candidates 
make their first Reconciliation. 

 
First Communion: 

 
The date that families chose on Care Monkey are the confirmed dates. Please check 
your care monkey for the dates you selected. 
There will be lots of information regarding your child’s sacrament, so please keep an eye 
Care Monkey and TiqBiz. 

  
First Eucharist Family Night: Wednesday 2 May at 7:00pm.  
The First Eucharist family activity evening is an important part of the preparation. The evening 
will have lots of information about the Eucharist days and activities that families will do 
together to deepen our understanding of Eucharist.  

 
First Eucharist Commitment Mass: Saturday 6 May at 6:30pm. 
During this mass the Eucharist candidates make a formal commitment to prepare  
Please arrive 15 min early so the children can process in with Fr Tad. 
 
First Eucharist activity day: Thursday 18th May 
I encourage any parents who are available to help to please make the effort in supporting the 
day; without your support the day is not the same! Please email or leave a message at the 
front office if you are able to help for part or whole of the day. 

 
Confirmation Commitment Mass on Pentecost Sunday 4th June. 

Year 6 Confirmation candidates need to attend the ‘Confirmation Commitment 
Mass’ on at Sunday 4th June at 10:30am to formally commit to receiving the 
Sacrament of Confirmation. Please arrive at 10:15am so the candidates can 
formally process with Fr Tad. 

 
Thank you to the many families who have taken up the challenge to be regularly participating at the 
mass here at St Elizabeth’s.   
 
DONATIONS FOR MATUTINAO  
Our third Balikbayan box full of things to stay clean, shoes, toys and more is on 
its way to Matutinao. 
 
It was a tremendous effort from our generous school community. Thank you 
everyone. 

 
New Donations: STATIONERY 
We are asking you to send along any coloured pencils, grey lead pencils, pens, 
textas, sharpeners, rulers, writing books, activity books. I still remember my trip to the Philippines and 
the little boy who was trying to write on a piece of paper with a pen that had no ink in it. All he could do 
was press hard to make marks in the paper. Chalk is something that the teachers need as they are only 
given a very small amount at the start of the year.  It would be wonderful to send them supplies to start 
their new school year.  Please bring all donations to the school office. We will send all donations to the 
Philippines.  
 

 



 
PRAYER AND CUPCAKE AFTERNOON FOR SPECIAL WOMEN IN OUR LIVES Friday 12th 
May 2:45pm 
All the mothers or special woman in your child’s life are invited to the classroom to share in a 
prayer celebration and a cupcake. Your children will be looking forward to seeing you. 

 

 
ALTAR SERVERS: 
We have had a great response and many students have chosen to become or continue 
being Altar Servers. Altar Server training will continue throughout the term on Thursdays at 
lunchtime in the church. Altar Servers will serve at whole school masses and community 
masses. They are also encouraged to serve at weekend masses at St Elizabeth’s Parish. 
 

Maria Popowycz      Ianthe Lim 
Religious Education Leader    Religious Education Leader 
popoma@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au   ilim@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

Student Wellbeing News 

PLAYTIMES 

 
Students love their recess and lunchtime breaks.  These are a great opportunity for some downtime from 
the formal learning taking place in the classroom and to develop strong friendships.  Of course, students 
don’t always get along and that’s why we have teachers on yard duty.  All yard duty teachers wear a 
yellow vest for easy identification and carry a bum-bag with tissues and band aids along with a clipboard 
folder. Teachers keep a constant watch on how well students are playing together and are there to assist 
students when things don’t go as well they could.  Teachers will ask students to tell them what they have 
said in reply to another students.  If they haven’t said anything, this becomes a teachable moment 
allowing teachers to model how students can respond to each other respectfully.   
 
Sometimes, an issue comes up that is too big for the yard duty teacher to manage on the spot and 
maintain a watchful eye on the rest of their area.  That is what the folder is for!  Teachers jot in a quick 
note of who the students are and what the issue might be so that Mrs Ash, Mrs Perazzo or myself can 
follow this up with students.  We use the 4Fs to work through issues in a restorative way.  The 4 Fs are: 
¶ Face Up: what has happened? 
¶ Fess Up: what are you responsible for? 
¶ Fix Up: how do you fix up what you have done wrong? 
¶ Follow Up: how will you make sure this doesn’t happen again? 

 
A new aspect of the Follow Up is the use of a “Thinking Sheet” that the students’ fills out and takes home 
to their family to communicate what has happened.  We ask parents to read through this with their child, 
sign it and return it to school.  This helps strengthen communication between school and home and work 
together to support all children to make appropriate choices. 
 

Rebecca Gage 
gagere@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
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Learning and Teaching News 

NAPLAN 
In week 4, our year 3 and 5 students will undertake the NAPLAN tests.  These tests are broken up into 4 
parts and will be held over Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Language Conventions (spelling, punctuation and grammar) 
Year 3: 40 mins 
Year 5: 40 mins 

Reading 
Year 3: 45 mins 
Year 5: 50 mins 

Numeracy 
Year 3: 45 mins 
Year 5: 50 mins 

Writing 
Year 3: 40 mins 
Year 5: 40 mins 

 
The tests are designed to allow students to demonstrate their skills and knowledge of regular classroom 
teaching.  Our teachers have continued their normal routine of great teaching with their students and 
also ensured that students are familiar with the format of the tests so they will know what they look like 
and how the questions are to be answered. 
 
The best way for families to support their children: 
¶ Kids pick up cues from us – so keep it low key. The test will cover normal classroom/curriculum 

work learnt over a period of time   – so no extra tutoring or last  minute studying is necessary 
¶ Encourage your child to do their best but don’t put any pressure on them - emphasize that this is 

just one of many tests they will have during their schooling, and is to help them learn better 
¶ Encourage your child to have a good night sleep 
¶ Give them a solid healthy breakfast – but don’t overload them 
¶ Provide healthy snacks and lunch and plenty of water; 
¶ Most of all – reassure them that you are proud of them for who they are - not what they can do. 

 

Rebecca Gage 
gagere@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

MDCT Term Two 

Dear Parents, 
 
MDCT will be very busy this term because we will have a lot of activities to get through! The level Ones 

and Twos will be focusing on designing their mandalas. We will base our designs on symbols from our 

Catholic faith so that the children can make a link between their creative expression and the religion that 

they follow.  

 

The Foundation children will build their knowledge of colour, pattern and shape by designing a shape 

picture. We will focus on identifying 2D shapes and how we could use them to create a work piece. I am 

also incorporating in all levels a focus on fine motor skills so that the children can have better control of 

their equipment. 

  

Have a wonderful Term Two, 

Kaetlyn Howe  

khowe@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
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Performing Arts – Level Overviews - Term Two 2017 

Foundation  

In Term Two the students will continue exploring music and movement.  Using their voice and movement 
they will learn new songs and simple choreography.  The focus will be on safe dance practices as they 
explore locomotor and non-locomotor movements.  They will use all body parts and explore 
choreography all about dinosaurs.  They will improvise new movements and learn how their bodies 
move in space and with others.  They will be encouraged to respond to their dance, expressing what 
they enjoy and why. 

Years 1 and 2 

In Term Two the students will begin to explore Drama.  Using fables, they will learn about characters and 
roles and how this can be used to convey messages.  They will discover rich vocabulary and imagery, as 
they recreate or make their own fable using puppets.  They will explore their dramatic voice and the roles 
of characters to communicate ideas to an audience.  Through their own dramatic recreations of fables, 
they will come up with their own ideas why people make and perform drama, explaining what they enjoy 
and why. 

Years 3 and 4 

During Term Two the students will be introduced to Bucket Drumming.  Using their prior knowledge of 
pitch, rhythm, dynamics and tempo they will improvise and create music to share with an audience. They 
will be encouraged to improvise, rehearse and perform original drumming compositions and document 
their ideas.  The students will be focusing on team work, playing in a “Band” for the duration of the term, 
and reflect on their, and their peers, performances. 

Years 5 and 6 

During Term Two the students will continue to explore movement and dance as they finalise 
preparations for their Cross Arts performances.  They will be introduced to the choreographic device 
called a Canon and use their knowledge of Natural Disasters to create choreography.  All students will 
be introduced to safe dance practices and encouraged to create their own movement sequences.  Their 
expressive skills will be developed as they prepare and perform dances for their audience and continue 
to reflect on dance practices. 

 

Dana Kroenert. 

dkroenert@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 

 

Sports News 

Dear all St. Elizabeth's families   

This term, St. E's will be running an 8 week Auskick program 
starting Wednesday 8th May. The one hour sessions start 
at 3.30pm every Wednesday afternoon. 
Auskick is a fun way for children to be introduced to the sport of 
Australian Rules Football. We play a number of games that introduce 
the rules and skills of the game with a focus on fun and fitness! It is 
open to boys and girls from all year levels. 
There is a limit of 30 participants and places are offered on a first come, first served basis. To be 
involved, please email me on dandrew@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 

Thank you 
 
Dean Andrew 
Sports Coordinator 
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St. Elizabeth’s Community  
Thank you very much for your support with the Easter Raffle.  
We have added $563 to our Outside Fitness Workstations fund. 
 
The Chocolate Drive boxes were sent home Monday to those 
families who agreed to sell them. Reminder that the money is 
due to the school by Friday 12th May. 
 
Please note that the Mothers Day Stall is being held on 
Thursday 11th May.  Classes will be rostered to come to the 
stall.  If you are able to come along and help man the stall, 
please contact Trixie or Lisa. 
 
We would like to host a short meeting on Monday 8th May.  Come along, be involved, and enjoy a cuppa 
and chat.  

 

News from The Nook. 
 
The Victorian Premier Reading Challenge application form has been sent out via CareMonkey.  
Information will  be coming home shortly with your username and password as well as how to enter 
books onto the Challenge. If you have any queries, please come and see me Monday - Thursday in The 
Nook. 
 
 
Please remember that I encourage you all to become borrowers from our library (it’s free), as parents, 
grandparents and/or carers, you have extra borrowing rights, i.e., able to borrow a number of books for a 
longer time. 

 
Trixie Martin 
marttr@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
Harmony Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Banking 
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Reminder Dee is here on Tuesday mornings to process our student School Banking. 
 

 
 
Should you wish to open a new student Youthsaver account you can:~ 
 

1. If you are a CommBank customer apply online through NetBank … Please have your 
child’s birth certificate handy to complete your online application. 

 
2. Visit any CommBank branch.  Please bring along your child’s birth certificate and 

identification for yourself. 
 

Out Of School Hours Care 



 
 
Please contact Elarine on 0422 803 709 if you wish to book your child/ren or wish to discuss 
this further. 
 

Community News 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

St. Elizabethõs Out of School Hours Care Program é 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP VICTORIA PRESENTS ð ST ELIZABETHõS OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ΧΦ 

111 Bakers Road,  

Dandenong North 

Ph. 0422 803 709 

 

Before School Care 

Permanent: $13.50 /Casual $16.00 

6:30am to 8:55am Monday to Friday during 

school term, excluding all Victorian Public 

Holidays. 

 

After School Care 

Permanent: $14.50 /Casual $17.00 

3:15pm to 6:15pm Monday to Friday during 

school term, excluding all Victorian Public 

Holidays. 

 

Vacation Care / Pupil Free Days 

Per Day: $50.00 

6:30am to 6:00pm Monday to Friday 

  

 

Late Pick Up Fees:  Per minute: $1.00 

For enquires or further information, please 

contact Elarine on 0422 803 709 during 

session times. 

 

CƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘƭȅ !ŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ Χ 

Monday 1st May to Friday 12th May 

 

 

Monday Paper Mache geo,  

   Paper Mache Bookmarks 

 

Tuesday Newspaper builders with a 

range of design shapes, 

Fabric collage     

 

Wednesday  Cardboard foldouts, Foam 

Animal Masks, Play with 

clay 

 

Thursday Rainbow scraper cards, 

Tissue paper squares, 

Salt Playdough 

 

Friday Cardboard stained glass 

frames, Kinetic sand 

 

 

If you need care, please contact Elarine, 

or Shayanika on 0422 803 709 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


